
                                               STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                   SELECTMEN    

                          MEETING MINUTES  APRIL 23, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. Jay Croteau 

was absent.  

Ben Hoy spoke with the selectmen about various local routes the Surry Village Charter School  Running 

team could possibly use to avoid running on Route 12 A. He was referred to Joe Quintillio and John 

Assenge of the Army Corp of Engineers.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen 

accepted the minutes.  

The selectmen signed the payroll.  

The selectmen signed the State of NH DOS- DMV for April 19, 2018 and April 23, 2018. 

The selectmen received a bid from BDM for paving the Joslin Rd. The selectmen spent time comparing 

the two bids and noted there was a difference in two for basecoats and top coats.  

The selectmen will meet with New Hampshire Homeland Security Tuesday at 11:00 A.M. to close out the 

event.  

The selectmen received Wally Reney’s Auditors report on April 16, 2018 .  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the MS-60 Auditor’s report for 2017. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. 

The selectmen agreed to accept the MS-60. A copy has been sent to the DRA.  

The selectmen discussed the information from Carolyn Berglund regarding the tax liens.  

The selectmen discussed the adding the adjacent town lot owned by the town  to the Bardwell lot if he 

was interested. 

The Dept. of Labor has issued a certificate of inspection for the fire department.  

Bruce Smith will be attending a meeting with DES for a presentation of the plan for the lower section of 

the Pond Rd. The selectmen will continue to work with Jonathan Sisson to complete the project with the 

current engineer.  The selectmen will also explore the costs of the do nothing option.  

The selectmen agreed to add  two new culverts to the list for the Pond Rd recommended by Durwin 

Clark and David Brooks. Bruce Smith will confirm with Jonathan Sisson about completing the DES 

applications needed.   

Bruce Smith reported the Highway Budget looks within bounds for the first quarter . The selectmen 

looked at the budget going into the second quarter.  



Bruce Smith stated there would be a $1400.00 difference in the revaluation budget due to Avitar’s 

December monthly billing for the 2017 revaluation work which was paid in January 2018. 

The selectmen discussed moving the  fax line out of the selectmen’s office to the main room.  

Fred Bretton will revisit Helen Smith’s site when he returns to Surry to measure and set the names and 

addresses. 

The selectmen agreed to transfer the funds to the Trustees of Trust Funds next week for the town 

building expendable trust.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 


